## ROTARY CLUB KELOWNA – OKANAGAN MISSION BRITISH COLUMBIA CANADA MEETING NOTES AND NEWSLETTER CREEKSIDE PUB AND GRILL 05 FEB 2018

ATTENDANCE: Active Members 15/21 (71%) Quorum 7
Meeting called to order at 1800 Hrs – Past President Laurie GAYMER presiding
PRESIDENTS COMMENTS:

- ❖ Encouraged Club Members to support events and fundraisers held by other Rotary Clubs in Area's 5 & 6. He noted that 5 Members from our Club (Laurie, Trixi, Ross, Monika and Zoe) attended the Rotaract Fundraiser for JoeAnna's House (KGH Foundation) at the OK Corral on 25 JAN 2018. Everyone had a good time. Zoe advised that Rotaract raised over \$4K.
- Rotary District 5060 Conference May 17<sup>th</sup> to May 20<sup>th</sup> in Prosser Washington. So far 5 Members from our Club are planning on attending (Laurie, Trixi, Ross, Monika and President Elect Ken Kilcullen). If you are planning on attending hotel accommodation in Prosser is limited and you should make your reservations asap. The Conference is being held at the Best Western The Inn at Horse Heaven. The Best Western has blocked a limited number of rooms. Phone number for the Best Western is (509) 786-7977.

## ROTARY RADIO DAYS (Ken KILCULLEN and Steve WOLFENDEN)

❖ Steve has packages available and we should start soliciting donations asap. The ultimate goal would be to sell 40 spots (\$10K). In the past we have sold approximately 30 to 35 spots.

## PICTURES FOR THE ROTARY ROOM (Creekside)

❖ Daniel would like to re-decorate our meeting room in a Rotary theme and has requested that we provide some pictures etc. showing both our Club and Rotary in general in "action". Dr. Iain and John McCORMACK will try and obtain some RESTOR and Rotaplast pictures. If anyone else some pictures or ideas that they would like to share bring them to the next meeting. They do not have to our Projects per se...(Shelter Box, Student Exchange, Shoe Bank etc could also be considered). Is there anyone in the Club who would like to take this project on?

## TRIVIA NIGHT - SPRING FLING

- ❖ This Fundraiser is planned for Sunday April 15<sup>th</sup>, starting at 5PM. Same format as our Oktoberfest last year.
- Monika and Irma will co-ordinate this event and will be looking for help along the way.
- Tickets will be available soon.
- ❖ Time to start thinking about silent auction items as there are only as there are only 4 more meetings until the event..

NEXT MEETING: 26 FEB 2018 – Zoe will do her classification talk. RAG OKM Secretary 06 FEB 2018